MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’SREPORT FOR 2013

In 2013 we had 260 members of all types (detailed below) and 83 subscribersto the
journal. Of these, 23 are new members (including 3 students, 2 overseas members,
one family member and two junior members). There was one new institutional
subscriber.

2013 2012

Members 207 207
Family 16 18
Life 18 18
Students 11 13
Honorary 6 5
Junior 2 1
total 260 262

2013 2012

Institutional Subscribers 21 20
O’ seas Institutional Subs 62 70
total 83 90

One life member and one honorary member died during 2013.

I would like to thank Carolyn Postgate of CIRCA subscriptions for preparing the data
in this report.

Due to persona work pressure unforseen at the time of my appointment as
MembershipSecretary last year, the Conchological Society is now seeking a new
Membership Liason Officer; day to day membership and subscription management
now being carried out by CIRCA subscriptions. A request for someone to help in this
areawas placed in the November 2012 issue of Mollusc World.

Caren Topley
Hon. Membership Secretary

Note on situation in January 2014 (not included in above 2013 report)

Five members have resigned at the beginning of 2014. As of mid-January 2014, 137 members of all
types had already renewed their memberships (not including the 22 honorary and life members), as
have 53 ingtitutional subscribers; we have had 4 new membersin 2014, and one new institutional
subscriber.



